### 房山区 2023—2024 学年度第一学期期末检测试卷

## 八年级英语

本试卷共 8 页, 共 60 分, 考试时长 90 分钟。考生务必将答案答在答题卡上, 在试卷上作答无效。考试结束后, 将答题卡交回, 试卷自行保存。

### 第一部分

|    | - 4 | 下部分共 28 题,          | 共 4   | )分。在每题列出            | HAL    | 3个选项中,选           | <b>山取</b> ( | 寸台赵日安》        | K的一坝。      |
|----|-----|---------------------|-------|---------------------|--------|-------------------|-------------|---------------|------------|
| _  | 、单  | 单项填空(每题 1           | 一分,   | 共8分)                |        |                   |             |               |            |
| 从  | 下面  | 面各题所给的 A、           | В、    | C、D 四个选项中           | , 逆    | 择可以填入空            | 白处白         | <b>り最佳选项。</b> |            |
| 1. | My  | y sister works as a | doc   | tor in a hospital.  | = 11 . | tries to s        | ave n       | nore people.  |            |
|    | A.  |                     |       | Не                  |        |                   |             | You           |            |
| 2. | Til | ly Smith, a 10-ye   | ar-ol | d girl, saved abou  | t 100  | people during a   | tsuna       | ami           | Decembe    |
|    |     | th, 2004. She was   |       |                     |        |                   |             |               |            |
|    | A.  | in                  | В.    | on                  | C.     | at                | D.          | to            |            |
| 3. | _   | you                 | finis | h the project by y  | ours   | elf?              |             |               |            |
|    |     | Of course, I can.   |       | alsofalt sitt       |        |                   |             |               |            |
|    | A.  | Can                 | B.    | Need                | C.     | Must              | D.          | Should        |            |
| 4. | Mi  | ke is an excellent  |       | jumper. He jump     |        |                   |             |               | his class. |
|    |     |                     |       | higher              |        |                   |             |               |            |
| 5. |     | _                   |       | e have enough Vi    |        |                   |             |               |            |
|    |     |                     |       | ium work well in    |        |                   |             |               |            |
|    | A.  | What                | B.    | When                | C.     | Where             | D.          | Why           |            |
| 6. | _   | Hi, Mike! Would     | you   | like to fly kites w | ith r  | ne?               |             |               |            |
|    | _   | I'd like to,        |       | _ I have to finish  | my     | question survey   | first.      |               |            |
|    | A.  | but                 | B.    | and                 | C.     | so                | D.          | or            |            |
| 7. | _   | Luo Li, what we     | re yo | u doing at 3 p.m.   | yest   | erday afternoon?  | 19.1979     |               |            |
|    | _   | I me                | odels | with my teamma      | tes f  | or our class proj | ect.        |               |            |
|    |     |                     |       | made                |        |                   |             | am making     |            |
| 8  |     |                     |       | , you               |        | _                 |             |               |            |
|    | -   | -                   | -     | became              |        |                   |             |               | <i>d</i> 6 |

八年级英语试卷第1页(共8页)

## 二、完形填空(每题1分,共8分)

阅读下面的短文, 掌握其大意, 然后从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选择最佳选项。

| <b>应</b> 并取任此次。   |
|---|
| Leo is a seventh grade student. He seldom does well in maths or science, but he can get a           |
| high score in spelling tests. Last month he took part in the school spelling competition. The       |
| final test took place between Alice and Leo. The 9 would take part in the county                    |
| spelling bee for their school. When it was Alice's turn to spell the last word, she shook her head. |
| She didn't know how to spell it. Leo quickly and spelt it out. So he got the                        |
| champion trophy (冠军奖杯).   |
| Alice came up to him and her hand. Leo took no notice and just made a dance                         |
| in front of her.  |
| After school, Leo's friend Dela said to him, "Leo, you were not polite to Alice! I think you        |
| were very rude (粗鲁的) to her. She just wanted to shake your hand and say congratulations."           |
| Leo said, "I didn't mean to hurt her. I was just too 12 to reply to her!" Dela shook                |
| her head, "In two weeks, you'll be facing the best of the best in the county spelling bee. You      |
| need to prepare yourself well."   |
| Two weeks passed. Leo took part in the county spelling bee. After six rounds, there were            |
| only seven players left and Leo was among them. However, Leo had only tried to13                    |
| through the sixth round with a lucky guess.   |
| "Your word is maestro." the host said to Leo.   |
| Leo couldn't remember it and he lost.   |
| Gabe, another player, finally won the final14 He accepted the trophy with a small                   |
| bow (鞠躬), and then shook hands with the other players one by one. His action was the                |
| complete opposite of Leo's.   |
| "OK," Leo thought to himself, "I get what Dela meant now."  |
| The following Monday at school, Leo found Alice in the lunchroom.                                   |
| "Do you mind my15 down?" Leo asked.   |
| "Certainly not." Alice moved her books to one side to make space for him.                           |
| "I'm sorry I didn't16 politely last time. Would you like to be my study partner for                 |
| the next county spelling bee?"  |
| "Sure. Better late than never." Alice smiled.   |
| 9. A. player B. winner C. speller D. writer   |
| 10. A. possibly B. politely C. carefully D. correctly   |
| 11. A. lent B. washed C. reached D. gave  |
| 12. A. worried B. excited C. surprised D. relaxed   |
| 12 A full D live C wells D get  |

| 14  | Α  | class   | B. | turn   | C. | round   | D. | room    |
|-----|----|---------|----|--------|----|---------|----|---------|
|     |    | sitting | B. | coming | C. | falling | D. | putting |
| 16. | Α. | act     | B. | touch  | C. | protect | D. | spell   |

### 三、阅读理解(每题2分,共24分)

(一)阅读下列 Club 介绍,请根据人物喜好和需求匹配最适合的 Club,并将 Club 所对应的 A、B、C、D 选项填在相应位置上。选项中有一项为多余选项。

#### -

#### After-school Clubs R Housework Club Writing Club Want to write short stories and be the In this club, you can learn how to do housework. You can work at a food bank or next J.K. Rowling? A writing club is a good soup kitchen. You would be spending just a choice for you. Your writing skills can really few hours at a time and giving food to improve as you will practice writing and get people who really need it. It's very helpful. helpful advice from other club members. $\mathbf{C}$ D First Lego League Club Sports Club It teaches the basics of robotics There are many ball games for you. You technology and encourages teamwork. Kids can keep playing football four times each are grouped into teams with one coach. The week. Football is a great way of exercise and teams work together to build walking, a great way to have fun with friends and

| talking robots. | and one of a second | possibly make some new ones.   |
|-----------------|---------------------|--|
|                 |                     | I'm interested in cooking and want to make delicious food for my parents.                                      |
| 7               | Alice               | en de la companya de |
|                 |                     | I not only like playing football but also want to make more friends.   |
| 8               | Tony                |  |
|                 |                     | I like teamwork and want to know more about robotics technology.   |
| 9               | Harry               |  |

- 25. What is the writer's main purpose in writing this passage?
  - A. To explain how to make short videos on TikTok.
  - B. To discuss what the true meaning of TikTok is.
  - C. To introduce something about the short videos.
  - D. To encourage people to share short videos on line.

D

The brain is the most interesting part of our body. Even though there's lots of medical research, nobody really understands everything about it. Like the rest of our body, we need to care for our brain. The ways that we keep our minds healthy can be quite simple.

Many people think their brain will slow down with age and their memory will get worse as a result. The truth is, just like your body, you can



also improve your mind. Healthy food makes people hopeful to face their lives and helps them keep away from illness. Just as the saying goes, "Having an apple every day keeps the doctor away." We should also know that greens do a body good, and that greens do a mind good, too.

Another way of improving your mind is to exercise often. Exercise has many good points, and it is also good for the mind. Some studies show that physically active people are much healthier than those who never exercise. Besides that, they have a lower danger of Alzheimer's disease (阿尔兹海默症). Try to exercise several times a week for 30 to 60 minutes. For example, you can walk, swim, play tennis or do any other activity that makes your heart beat fast. That will help you to have an active mind.

You should also get plenty of sleep to improve your mind. Sleep plays an important role in your brain health. Some scientists say that sleep helps clear abnormal proteins (异常蛋白) in your brain and makes your brain healthy. Seven to eight hours of sleep one night may be good for you. A good sleep gives your brain the time to stay strong and have good memories.

Try to pay more attention to your mind, eating a balanced diet (均衡饮食), getting a good night's sleep and taking regular exercise are all important ways of looking after both your body and your brain.

- 26. According to the passage, people should eat healthy food because
  - A. they want to slow down their growing
  - B. they really hope to do more in their lives
  - C. healthy food can help them sleep more time
  - D. healthy food can improve their body and mind

八年级英语试卷第6页(共8页)

- 27. What do you know about the brain from the passage?
  - A. People know everything about their brain clearly.
  - B. The apple can keep the brain away from illness.
  - C. We can improve our mind by exercising often.
  - D. The more you sleep, the cleverer you will be.
- 28. What is the passage mainly about?
  - A. How to sleep well at night.
- B. Ways to improve your mind.
- C. The importance of the mind.
- D. Some good points of exercise.

# 第二部分

本部分共 5 题,共 20 分。根据题目要求,完成相应任务。

四、阅读表达(第 29-31 题每题 2 分, 第 32 题 4 分, 共 10 分) 阅读短文、根据短文内容回答问题。

People learn in different ways. When a person knows how he learns best, he will learn easier and faster. It will improve his work and how he works with other people. Many people ask me, "What's the best way to learn?" To tell the truth, there isn't one correct answer because people have their own learning ways. Here are the learning ways.

Learning by rules. These people need to have rules and explanations to understand new materials. Once they find or are given a rule and use it, they will learn more effectively (有效地).

Learning by doing. These people learn more effectively if they have a chance to use their hands or body. They don't like reading explanations. They like doing more than just reading the information.

Learning by seeing. These people can understand better once they see a picture, a table, or a real object. Pictures or photos help them remember new materials. When they try to remember the information, they will remember the picture or photo first.

Learning by hearing. These people like to listen to songs and voices instead of just seeing or reading something. It is easy for them to memorize information if they listen to someone talk about it.

Learning alone. These people prefer learning alone. They won't feel comfortable unless they study in a quiet room. If they can relate (联系) the knowledge to themselves, they will learn faster.

Learning with others. These people like to communicate with others. They like to work in groups. Once they have a chance to discuss the subject with other people, they can understand it better. Most people don't use one learning way; they use different ways to learn. The only difference is that one person may prefer one way to another.

- 29. Is there one correct answer to the best way to learn?
- 30. How many learning ways are there in this passage?
- 31. How can they understand better for the people learning with others?
- 32. What kind of learning way do you prefer? And why?
- 五、文段表达(10分)
- 33. 从下面两个题目中任选一题,根据所给提示,完成一篇不少于50词的英语文段写作。 文中已给出内容不计人总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

### 题目①

假如你是李华,你刚刚收到英国笔友 Peter 发来的电子邮件,他想邀请你谈谈你的健康生活习惯。请你用英语回复一封邮件,告诉他你对健康生活习惯的看法,具体谈谈你的好习惯以及它们给你带来的好处。

提示词语: important, eat healthy food, exercise, keep healthy, strong

提示问题: • What do you think of healthy habits?

- What good habits do you have?
- · What can you get from them?

| I'm writing to tell you something about healthy  What are your good habits? I'm looking forwar. | zu Tellig viste ist fisch ist besit tell Feb  |
|---|---|
|   | 151   |
| Yours,<br>Li Hua  | ander die Regeleeur in Heisel der Hallen en Eigen d<br>Geschieden der Geschieden der Geschieden der Geschieden der Geschieden der Geschieden der Geschieden der Gesch |
| 题目②<br>赠人玫瑰,手有余香。乐于助人是中华民族的活更美好。<br>某校英文网站正在开展以"Helping Others"请用英语写一篇短文投稿,介绍你是如何帮助别            | 为主题的征文活动。假如你是李华<br>人的以及你的感受。  |

### 2024 北京房山初二上期末英语

- 一、单项填空
  - 1-5CBABD . 6-8ACD
- 二、完形填空
  - 9-12BDCB 13-16DCAA
- 三、阅读理解
  - 17-19ABC
  - 20-25 无题
  - 26-28DCB
- 四、阅读表达
  - 29. No.
  - 30. 6.
  - 31. By discussing the subject with other people.
  - 32. I prefer learning by seeing. Because pictures or photos can help me remember new material
- 五、文段表达

略